

THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTY
Regular Workshop Meeting – November 25, 2008
5:00 p.m.
Samuel S. Gaines Academy – Audeteria, Building No. 4
2250 S. Jenkins Road, Fort Pierce, FL 34947
MINUTES 
The School Board of St. Lucie County held a regular workshop in the Audeteria at Samuel S. Gaines Academy on November 25, 2008 at approximately 5:15 p.m.

PRESENT:
DR.  JUDI MILLER, CHAIRMAN





Member Residing in District No. 1




MR.  TROY INGERSOLL, VICE CHAIRMAN





Member Residing in District No. 5




DR.  JOHN CARVELLI





Member Residing in District No. 3




MRS. KATHRYN HENSLEY





Member Residing in District No. 4




MS.  CAROL A. HILSON





Member Residing in  District No. 2

ALSO PRESENT:

MR.  MICHAEL J. LANNON, Superintendent




MR.  DANIEL B. HARRELL, Attorney
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order and Recording Secretary Chris Harrison led the Pledge of Allegiance.
SPECIAL PRESENTATION TO OUTGOING CHAIRMAN

Newly elected Chairman Miller presented outgoing Chairman Carol A. Hilson with a gift on behalf of the Board for her outstanding leadership during the past year.
CONSENT AGENDA


Action:
The superintendent recommended the Board approve
consent agenda items #1 through #7 as presented
(Hensley/Ingersoll/Carried 5-0).
 1.  SR Personnel Agenda & Leaves
 2.  SR Letters of Understanding Concerning Health Insurance Benefits (CWA, CTA, CTA/CU)
 3.  CT West Gate K-8 Band Trip to Atlanta, GA - April 2-5, 2009
 4.  KP St. Lucie West Centennial High Band Trip to Tampa, FL - December 4-7, 2008

 5.  KP Port St. Lucie High JROTC Trip to Winter Springs, FL - December 5-6, 2008

 6.  BS Professional Services Agreement with Alternatives Unlimited, Inc. for Drop Back in Academy
 7.  DH Amended and Restated Interlocal Agreement for Public School Facility Planning – Ratification of Notice

           of Public Hearing to be held December 9, 2008 
OTHER BUSINESS

 8. BS Stipulated Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law & Final Orders # 315, #316 (2007-08 SY) #014 - #031 (2008-09 SY)


Action:
The superintendent recommended the Board approve
Stipulated Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law & Final 
Orders #315 and #316 for the 2007-08 school year and
#014 through #031 for the 2008-09 
school year (Hilson/
Carvelli/Carried 5-0).
SUPERINTENDENT’S UPDATE     

Dr. Roberts – NEW HIGH SCHOOL GRADING SYSTEM UPDATE

Dr. Owen Roberts, Assistant Superintendent for Teaching/Learning & Accountability/Assessment, informed the Board that he had just returned from a statewide meeting with new information on high school grading--not to be confused with other conversation of students being graded by teachers, but on the high school accountability part.  Some details that Dr. Roberts had learned about were very new and had not yet been seen by board members. 
Because of Senate Bill 1908, Dr. Roberts explained that 50% of a high school’s school grade will now be based on existing FCAT related factors for the 2009-10 school year.  Other factors will make up the remaining 50% of the grade such as a school’s graduation rate, the performance and participation of students in AP, IB, dual enrollment, AICE and industry certification classes, the postsecondary readiness of students as measured by the SAT, ACT or CPT, graduation rate of at-risk students, performance of a school’s students on statewide standardized assessments, and growth or decline in the data components from year to year.  
Dr. Roberts ended his brief update by assuring board members he would provide them with a detailed report and meet with them individually at their discretion.  Dr. Carvelli asked that Dr. Roberts provide information on the location of the regional workshops.

Superintendent’s Updates

Superintendent Lannon asked Ms. Ranew from Human Resources Department to report on a request that had been submitted to the Commission of Education asking that make-up days be waived for the days that school was closed due to flooding in St. Lucie County caused by Tropical Storm Fay in August 2008.  Once the district had received approval of its request, the collaborative bargaining committee met and agreed on a letter of understanding that waived December 22 and 23, 2008 for all employees and students.  All district offices and schools will be closed on December 22 and 23, 2008.  
Mr. Lannon announced that the long awaited goal of video on demand was now being tested and ready to run.  Anyone, anywhere, at anytime, can go to the district website to pick up information.  The goal was to upload locally produced programs within 48 hours of production.  This will make it easier for the public to see board meetings, special reports, programs, etc.
Fort Pierce Westwood Principal Keith Brown came forward to invite everyone to the Class 4A Regional Semifinal Game on Friday, November 28, 2008.  Westwood’s football team was up against Dwyer High School, the coach of which was a former college roommate of Dr. Brown’s.

The Superintendent announced that there would be an executive session to discuss bargaining issues on December 22, 2008 beginning at 9:00 a.m.
STAFF REPORT/WORKSHOP ON SELECTED TOPICS
9.  AG/JG SLCSB District Office Facilities Overview
Mr. Alan Gilbert, Executive Director of Facilities and Maintenance, gave a power point presentation on progress made at the district office facility.  Everyone had to be moved out of the building due to flooding during Tropical Storm Fay in August of 2008.  Departments had already begun moving back into the facility according to a schedule that allowed for all to return before the winter break on December 19, 2008.  Mr. Lannon explained that staff was looking at future mitigation plans to prevent flooding of the facility in the future. 
10. KP  High School Graduation Plans 2009

Mr. Kevin Perry, Area Assistant Superintendent, reported that all high school principals had met to consider various options for 2009 graduation ceremonies.  In the final analysis, it was recommended that graduation continue to be located at the Adams Area at the St. Lucie Fairgrounds and that they begin at the same times as in the past (7:00 p.m. Thursday; 7:00 p.m. Friday, and 8:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 3:30 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. on Saturday).  Board members asked that the largest ceremonies be scheduled earlier during the day. 
SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS’ REPORTS

Since the Board’s December 9, 2008 regular meeting was going to be the first meeting recorded for televising purposes, Chairman Miller reviewed some of the decorum guidelines that were previously presented to the Board.

Dr. Carvelli requested that all documents being discussed during board meetings be put in board members’ packets in advance of each meeting.

Many focus groups had been conducted in schools across the district and Ms. Hilson maintained that those kinds of communication should continue.  If principals felt it was appropriate, Ms. Hilson indicated she and other members would be willing to attend more meetings to answer or share information—at the principal’s invitation.

UNSCHEDULED SPEAKERS   
Ms. Willie Mae Clark informed the Board about visitors that had toured the alternative education centers.

ADJOURNMENT
After conducting all business scheduled to come before the Board, Chairman Miller adjourned the November 25, 2008 regular workshop meeting at approximately 6:21 p.m.
























